
                                                       

U3A Presidentõs Message from Enid Everingham 

In 2003 I was appointed by the U3A Committee of the time to the position of Secretary. I was 60 years old and newly re-
tired. I have continued to serve in other positions such as, Newsletter Editor, Vice-President and President until the present, 
when I look in the mirror and discover, to my amazement, that I am 75 years of age. It is time for me to go and to make way 
for other U3A members to take up positions and usher U3A Milton Ulladulla into the future. Therefore, at the U3A AGM on 
24thApril, 2019, to be held at the Dunn Lewis Centre at 2:00 p.m., I will step down from both the position of President 
and from my U3A Committee position. 

I have remained on the U3A Committee for this length of time because I have thoroughly enjoyed the work which brings with 
it a great sense of intrinsic reward. I have a high regard for the committee members, for the tutors and for the membership 
in general and because, in this organisation, we help ourselves to build the enriching life that is available to us. I am continually 
impressed by the enthusiasm that course tutors and participants show for their subjects and their presentation. The diligence 
and dependability of the U3A committee create a secure framework on which the whole organisation stands firmly. 

This year U3A has achieved three important milestones. Firstly, the U3A membership accepted the 2018 Constitution as the 
body of rules which now governs us. Secondly, the new fee structure was accepted and commenced, with members paying $50 
for membership and the right to attend as many courses as they choose throughout the year. Thirdly, U3A celebrated the 
30th year of its operation with a delightful Garden Party at Lions Park, Lake Burrill, attended by nearly 200 U3A members, 
their families and friends. U3A has good reason to celebrate another successful year with up to 35 courses being presented 
by volunteer tutors every working day of every week of each school term. 

I must take a moment to mention the important landmark that the Milton Town Band, an associated course of U3A, has 
reached. 2019 is the 150th anniversary of the Milton Town Bandõs operation. It has been playing continually since then except 
during the First and Second World Wars. However, I am told that throughout the Second World War, the Milton Town Band 
did continue to play, although with only two members, a duo called Petty and Davies. I wish the Milton Town Band sincere con-
gratulations and note that its membership has grown by about one third over the last year. On ANZAC Day, let us all get out 
to the Dawn Service and then to Milton where the ANZAC March will take place, to support with enthusiasm and pride our 
very own wonderful brass band. 

I must express my sincere thanks to Vice President Steve Prothero, Secretary Alister Nairn, Treasurer Judy Richmond, 
Courses Co-Ordinator Chris Graham, who has served on the U3A Committee for about 18 years, Webmaster and Membership 
Officer Robin Wingrove, Communications Officer Colin Cornwell, Newsletter Editor Gillian Pisani, Publicity Officer Sue Han-
cock and Social Events Co-Ordinator, John Hepburn. I am proud to have served with such a dedicated and talented committee. 

Finally, I must reserve special thanks for Vince Rowe, who has been U3Aõs Properties Officer for a number of years and who 
will step down from this position and from the U3A Committee at the AGM in April. Not only did Vince play a major role in the 
refurbishment of the Harry Higgs Room, but he has continued to source equipment and material, like the whiteboard and the 
printer, which are essential to the running of the U3A room, and has anticipated necessities like printer cartridges. He has also main-
tained our Properties Register and looked after external bookings of the Harry Higgs Room. Vince has always been there to fix a broken lock, 
to replace the filter in the drinking water and lock up when tutors forget their keys. The U3A Committee and membership thank you whole-
heartedly, Vince. for your quiet devotion to your duties as Properties Officer. We wish you well for the future. 

 I look forward to continuing a long and fruitful association with U3A Milton Ulladulla, and expect to see many of you at the AGM, at 
TeaõnõTalks and at our favourite U3A courses. I wish everyone an exciting and enriching 2019/2020.    
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U3A MILTON ULLADULLA  Inc. 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

 

  2pm, 24 th April, 2019 

 

Dunn Lewis Centre Ulladulla 

 

The U3A Milton Ulladulla Inc. would like to notify you of the upcoming Annual General Meeting 
(AGM). 

The business of the meeting will include presentation of reports, declaration of all committee 
positions vacant and election of a new committee. The Agenda and nomination form provides 
further details. 

 
Please find the Nomination Form for committee positions, Agenda for 2019 AGM, Financial Re-
port for 2018 and Draft Minutes from 2018 AGM on the website. 

 
Please note that nominations for committee positions are due via email to secre-
tary@miltonulladullau3a.org.au or by mail to the Secretary, U3A Milton Ulladulla Inc., PO Box 
530, Ulladulla 2539 by no later than Tuesday 17 April 2019.  

The meeting will be followed by a light afternoon tea. 

 
Please wear your membership badge for voting purposes. 

 

Alister Nairn 
Secretary U3A Milton Ulladulla Inc. 

 

New Courses 

¶ The Axial Age re-visited   Ann Troup    4454 4741 

 

¶ The Scientific Wonder of Birds  Chris Shinton   0423 352 718 

 

¶ The Science of Self    Chris Graham   4454 3025 

 

¶ Brain Myths Exploded   Carmen Champion carmenchampion18@gmail.com0413489 537 

 



Thank you Ted, Enid and John for  your marvellous contribution  to the development of Milton Ulladulla 
U3A.  The thirty year celebration was very successful with over 150 people enjoying it. We were en-
tertained by 3Jacks and a King, the U3A line dancers and the Milton Town Band who are celebrating 
150 years of playing music. A collage of pictures are on the next page. A wonderful day of celebration. 


